
  

 

 

No indication of significant off-site PFAS impacts 

To date there has been no indication of significant off-site PFAS impacts, as it 

relates to the Landfill. Nevertheless, out of an abundance of caution, the testing 

team performed a thoughtful and deliberate sampling process at select private 

wells in the vicinity of the site. During the first week of May, the team completed the 

process of collecting samples at the pre-determined private wells. 

Upon collection, groundwater samples were sent to an independent testing lab for 

analysis with results received in late May. As part of sound scientific processes, 

technical experts are evaluating results to get a complete picture of off-site PFAS. 

These results have been shared with residents of the homes that were tested in 

coordination with the Health Department. 

It is important to note, however, that because of the widespread presence of PFAS 

in the environment and use of PFAS in many products, including plumbing 

materials, it is possible that detections may occur that are unrelated to the Landfill. 

In the interim, we remind our neighbors at or near the private wells being tested 

that the Landfill is offering bottled water. For questions about receiving bottled 

water, please contact Roger Rockburn, Operations Manager, at (616) 292-8114. 

The Central Sanitary Landfill team takes great pride in being a good neighbor and 

an environmentally responsible operator. The team extends its sincere 

appreciation to neighbors and community members for their patience and 

understanding throughout this process. 
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